## Department of Planning and Environment



David Virtue
Acting Associate Director Environment
Sydney Metro
PO Box K659
Haymarket NSW 2140

Attention: Andrew Smith, A/Senior Environment Manager

## 25/10/2022

Subject: Sydney Metro – Western Sydney Airport – Surface and Civil Alignment Works (SCAW) – Flora and Fauna Management Sub-Plan

Dear Mr. Smith

I refer to your submission dated 21 September 2022, requesting approval of the Flora and Fauna Management Sub-Plan – Surface and Civil Alignment Works (FFMP - SCAW) (rev E, 13 October 2022). I also acknowledge your response to the Department's review comments and request for additional information.

I note the FFMP - SCAW:

- has been prepared in consultation with government agencies and councils where required;
- has been reviewed by Sydney Metro and no issues have been raised with the Department;
- has been endorsed by the Environmental Representative; and
- contains the information required by the conditions of approval.

Accordingly, as nominee of the Planning Secretary, I approve the Flora and Fauna Management Sub-Plan – Surface and Civil Alignment Works (rev E, 13 October 2022).

You are reminded that if there are any inconsistencies between the approved document and the conditions of approval, the conditions prevail.

Please ensure you make the document publicly available on the project website at the earliest convenience.

If you wish to discuss the matter further, please contact Ellena Tsanidis at ellena.tsanidis@planning.nsw.gov.au

Yours sincerely

**Grant Brown** 

A/Team Leader - Rail

Infrastructure Management

As nominee of the Planning Secretary